Chryston High School (CHS) Parent Council

Annual General Meeting

Wednesday 26th September 2018 6.30pm

Present: Graeme Robertson, Lorraine Robertson, Ailsa Macdonald, Morven Strange, Harold Good, Laura Curran
In attendance: Karen Chapman

Apologies: Shona Wallace, Jonny Mitchell (HT)
	1
	Welcome and apologies

Lorraine Robertson welcomed all attending the meeting and noted apologies.
	Action



	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of previous meeting on 29th August 2018 were approved. It was agreed that in future, draft minutes will be circulated to Parent Council members for comment and that minutes will be uploaded on to the school website promptly after this to hopefully make minutes available in a timely manner to the wider parent forum, ensuring discussion topics are still relevant.

In relation to General Data Protection Regulations Laura Curran noted she was happy to be contacted by e-mail for Parent council business.
	Ailsa Macdonald to circulate minutes to PC members for comment.
Harold Good to upload to website.

	3
	Chairperson’s Report
Lorraine Robertson thanked members for their continued attendance and support, in particular Graeme Robertson for his assistance as co-chair over the past year and Ailsa Macdonald as secretary. Though small in number, all share the same commitment to see the School flourish and “Achieve Success for All”

It was noted last month that there has been a subtle cultural change within the schools core value to raise attainment and this was reflected in the increase in National 5 / Higher / & Advanced Higher award passes this year. The Parent Council celebrates and acknowledges the hard work and effort of both pupils and departments in continuing to work hard to raise attainment. A slight drop was noted in the S4 National 4 awards due to changes in the way in which pupils are presented; this in no way undermines all the pupils achievements.

The extension of the schools enhanced curriculum is a credit to the school, as is the committed dedication of Mr. Jopling in promoting these courses as an alternative to the young person looking for route into employment. The new Chryston Cafe is yet another example of the initiatives promoted by the school and the chair hopes that the success of these ventures will be rightly acknowledged next year at the Excellence and Equity awards. The chair believes if not overlooked this year, the school would have rightly received the appropriate acknowledgment and award for the Enhance Curriculum.

Another cultural change that the school is striving hard to achieve is Respect and the council heard how Mr. Hewitt hopes to see the school achieve the UNICEF Rights Respecting school Award status. The evolution of an elected pupil parliament to replace the old pupil council will see more autonomy for the pupils and engagement in the day to day decision making of the school. The chair wishes them all good luck and hopes maybe one day to see the first Chryston High School pupil elected to Westminster.

The school is applauded on receiving recognition from Education Scotland for the success of the Reading Bridge instigated from funds made available through the Pupil Equity Fund. The school should take pride in the many day to day successes and achievements of its pupils and departments and the sharing of these daily snapshots through the school Twitter updates.

The Parent Council has seen its Twitter audience double in number over the past year and thanks go to Harold Good for his efforts in continuing to promote this valuable forum. Much of this success is attributed to the increased notifications during a particularly harsh winter when school routine was significantly disrupted. Despite this the school continued to encourage senior pupils to work hard; encouraging them to keep up with their studies and revision as Assessment fortnight loomed.

As chair, there was no greater joy than sharing pupils’ success, fun and happiness as senior pupils headed out after a hard year to their school prom. This event was supported not only by the school but by the imagination and aspirations of the Parent Council to make this a success. Sadly Gillian Docherty leaves the Parent Council after many years of service and supporting the school now that both her children have gone through the school.

After her third year as Chair, Lorraine Robertson intimated her decision to step down stating she will continue to support the school and the Parent Council. She stated it had been a privilege to attend various functions as the chairperson and to be so warmly received by the school. She hoped as the Parent Council goes forward, it can continue to try to promote itself in order to entice new members to get involved for the good of the pupils and the school.

	

	4
	Election of office bearers
The constitution of the Parent Council states that there can be no more than 20 members. Office bearers can be in post for three years but may be put forward again for re-election if desired. At present there is no position of treasurer as the Parent Council does not have a bank account.
Karen Chapman wished to attend when she can and not become an elected member of the Parent council at present.
Lorraine Robertson stepped down as chair. Harold Good thanked Lorraine Robertson for her fantastic efforts as chair and developing the Parent Council over the past year.

Graeme Robertson was appointed as incoming chair.

Harold Good was happy to remain deputy chair.

Ailsa Macdonald had served one year as secretary and intimated she was happy to continue in this role.

All present were in agreement with the election of office bearers.

Harold Good intimated that more interest needs to be generated in the Parent Council to the wider Parent Forum. A noticeboard at the reception has been erected for the Parent Council. Thanks go to Mr Mitchell for organising.  Morven Strange stated she would prepare some promotional material for the noticeboard detailing past achievements of the Parent Council, its purpose and why parents would want to be involved. Karen Chapman stated it was good to have input, to be listened to and have the potential to influence policy. It was suggested that a photo of the chair should also be included. Further promotion could be through the distribution of leaflets at the Christmas Fair.
It was voiced that the timing of the meeting at 6.30pm could be off putting to some potential new members. The earlier start time was so that teachers attending would not have such long days. It was commented that most teachers attend on a rotation basis rather than every meeting.
	Morven Strange to prepare promotional material for noticeboard



	5
	Head Teacher Report
SQA Information Evening



On Thursday 6th September approximately 70 parents/families attended annual SQA Information Evening.  Thanks to Mr Jopling for his presentation – slides can now be found on our school website for any reminders or for any parents/families who couldn’t make it along on the night.  Thanks as always for the parent/family support.

Annual Awards Ceremony

Annual awards ceremony took place on Wednesday 12th September.  Craig Steel, former CHS pupil and leading business entrepreneur was our formal guest speaker and did a terrific job of inspiring the audience on the night.  He has created the world known ‘Codordojo’ business based on computer coding and has recently been named in The Times List of up and coming leading business entrepreneurs.

The key message of the Head Teacher’s speech was ‘collective ambition’, aspiring to do even better and perform even better as a school and as a local community.  

The Awards Team in the school have recently collated feedback from parents/families about the event and it is a very positive story indeed.  However, in line with the key message – we already have some plans in place to make it ‘even better’ again next session.

Well done to all involved including the School Captains who led on the night, the young people providing the excellent hospitality and entertainment (Music) and prize winners.  Special mention to Hannah Paton (School Dux) and Ryan McGuinness (Proxime Accessit).

Staffing News

Technical: Technical interviews will take place 27th September – 8 applicants and 5 being interviewed.  In the meantime, to cover Technical classes, Mr. Des Cassidy is in doing supply work.  Des is a former PT Faculty of Technical and has previously been employed by the SQA.
Music: Mr Drysdale remains to be off work due to ill health. 
Maths: Mrs Lindsay Connelly has joined from West Lothian as a new full time, permanent member of our Maths team, bringing a wealth of experience to CHS.
Tracking

S2 Tracking distributed to parents/families on 13th September.

S5/6 Tracking due out to parents/families on 4th October

S4 Tracking due out to parents/families on 11th October

Maths

Craig Barton, well know Maths guru and author worked with all CHS Maths staff as well as other colleagues from other schools on Thursday 20th September.  This was an uplifting all day session based on sharing strategies and points about further engaging young people in learning Maths.  Thanks to Craig for offering the session last week.

Upcoming:

Picnic in the Park (all S1 inter disciplinary learning event at Drumpellier Park, Coatbridge) – Friday 28th September

S3 German Exchange Trip – Friday 5th October – Friday 12th October

October Break – school closes at 2.55pm on Friday 12th October and re-opens at 8.55am on Monday 22nd October

School Photographs (S1, S3 & S5/6) – Monday 29th October

Halloween Party, 7pm – 9pm on Tuesday 30th October.


	

	6
	Forward Planning for Christmas Fair
Agreement that Christmas fair will run from 10:30am to 1:00pm on Saturday 1st December. 
Need to confirm that the school has been booked through the school lets process and that adequate insurance is in place. 

Also need to confirm if kitchens are available on that day, if the coffee area will being run by pupils or if this area will be available for parent council to serve cream teas. If kitchens are not available Laura Curran will investigate the possibility of a snack bar. Also wondered if any business or leadership course pupils would want to be involved in helping run the day.
Additional Christmas Fair planning meeting will be held in the Garfield Hotel on Wednesday 24th October at 7pm. Morven Strange will prepare a planning spreadsheet incorporating each aspect of the Christmas Fair that will need Parent Council input.
Mr Mitchell has received a list of all previous stall contact details from Ms Renicks and will pass on to Graeme Robertson this week. After discussion it was agreed stall holders will be charged £10 for a table and be asked to make a donation towards the raffle.

Graeme Robertson to discuss if can have design a poster competition for the Christmas Fair with entries by the planning meeting/ end of October.

	Graeme Robertson to confirm hall booking
Laura Curran

Morven Strange

Karen Chapman& Graeme Robertson agreed to approach local businesses for raffle prizes

	7
	Twitter Update
Currently Parent Council have 167 followers. Harold Good will post exerts of minutes of key discussion points and SQA results.

Ailsa Macdonald queried if the only communication regarding the National 5 Maths Saturday morning pilot had been through Twitter. In the past there has also been texts to specific year groups of relevant information. Those present would like to know the dates this is likely to be held again and were keen to know if there was potential for this to also be rolled out to Higher class.
	Graeme Robertson to discuss with Mr Mitchell

	8
	AOCB
Code of Conduct was circulated, signed and returned to the Chair by all present at the meeting.
	

	10
	Date of next meeting

Wednesday 7th November 2018 6.30pm Chryston High School conference room (first floor)
	


Please note:

Should anyone have any items for Agenda or any apologies please contact Office Bearers or leave a message at school office.  Many Thanks.

CHS PCM
AMacd
Sept 18

